
MEETING MINUTES FOR THE PORTSMOUTH CABLE COMMISSION 
ON COMMUNITY BROADBAND 

 
LAW LIBRARY, 4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL, 1 JUNKINS AVE. DATE: 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 5, 2017 AT 4:00 PM 
 
Committee Members Present: Nick Kirsch, Rob Capone, Thomas Martin, (absent was 
John Bosen) 
City Staff: Nancy Carmer, Economic Development Manager, Suzanne Woodland, 
Deputy City Attorney 
 
Nick Kirsch opened up the meeting at 4:00 pm 
 
This was the third meeting of the community broadband team. 
 
Presentation/discussion: 
Carol Miller, Director of Broadband Technology and Mark Laliberte, Business Specialist, 
both from NH Economic Development discussed the state's efforts in facilitating 
community broadband. There was conversation on where broadband was delivered in 
communities and how it was accomplished. Information about the regulatory 
environment and examples of broadband in other states around the country were 
discussed. 
 
Next meeting tentatively scheduled for June timeframe. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by Tom Martin 


